

Manchester Oct 13th 1846

My Dear Father

I received your letter last week but waited until I could hear from Mr Major from New York. I thought that I should be able to tell ^{you} at what time to expect us but he did not mention when he would return he has been gone two weeks and I have no idea what he will stay in New York more than six or 8 days longer and not more than a week in Manchester when he returns so I think about the 25th we shall make a start for Kentucky Col Major and Mr Preston are also in New York the Col has been in Philadelphia for several weeks if he can complete his business in New York he will return with us I sincerely hope he may as I would like for him to see the Mills I have written on to him that we wish to purchase land of him and that he desire you to write to him I expect an answer soon and will write you the contents of the letter his business may possibly detain him for a month or two but I think that he will be able to go on with us - have you heard any news from Gyp

10

Col. J. Cox
Frankfort
Kentucky